
Sept. 14, 1972 

Dear Harold. 

Had a few minutes so I did a little quick research on the African-
American Institute in our reference books and clips. 

The A-A inst. is headquartered at 1345 Conn., N.W. in Washington. 
Ph No. 785-1525. They also have an office at 866 U.N. Ptaza in New York 
City. Ph. 421-2500. 

They also put out a magazine called Africa "eport, est. 1956. 
Circulation, 11,438. Editor Dr. Aaron Segal. (according to ayers directory.) 
We have no clips on Segal. Same address as institute. 

The magazine also has an office at same address as the institute in 
New York City. 

The Encyclopedia of Associations says that William P. Colter is 
president of the thing. It was founded in 1953 "to further African development 
and strengthen understanding between the U.S. and Africa." 

They run a lot of student scholarship and trip type groups and have 
offices in Ivory Coast, Nigeria, Tanzania and Zambia. 

The t'eorge eller clip--marked with an X--states flat out that the 
thing is a state epartment front, dealing in revolutioni Hows that for clips2 

Its interesting that we didn't mention it in a story the next year 
when we mentioned the group again. 

Happy hunting. 

Finley 


